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Kanika Bynum
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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF BILL# 25-0036
Property Taxes – Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force
TO: Chair McCray, Vice Chair Schleifer, and Members of the Budget & Appropriations Committee
FROM: Kanika Bynum

My name is Kanika Bynum. I am a resident of Baltimore City District 7. I am submitting this testimony in support of Council Bill 25-0036- Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force and urge a favorable report with no weakening amendments.
I am with Indivisible Baltimore and am writing this as a part of the With Us, For Us campaign. I support a review of whether the current PILOT agreements serve the City’s interest wholistically. I think the Council should be open to renegotiating the wealth distribution in the City. The organizations that benefit from these PILOTs are facing federal disruptions, but we all are and we should share the pains and gains of our local economy. 
I am so excited about the developments in my neighborhood, from the Mill on North Avenue to the Hanlon Park renovations. I know more people will move to Baltimore because of the jobs and affordable housing. I think increasing the input of anchor institutions in this City sends the right message that we all will be contributing to its growth.
Again, I support Council Bill 25-0036 to create a Task Force to investigate whether the current PILOT agreements are still necessary at this level. This has been successful in other cities, and we deserve a thoughtful and fair tax base as Baltimore grows.
I respectfully urge this committee to pass Council Bill #25-0036 without any weakening amendments. 
Thank you

